
A regular Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday March 30, 2017, at 7pm in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Dennis J. Teehan
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Brendan G. Keogh

Mr. Guilfoyle called the Meeting to order at 7:06 PM.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Led by Representative McMurtry and Senator Rush.

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION	

None.

DISCUSSION/UPDATE WITH SENATOR RUSH & REPRESENTATIVE MCMURTRY

Rep. McMurtry thanked the Board for asking them to come in and stated that he Senator Rush always appreciate the opportunity to speak to the Board.   Rep. McMurtry added that he and the Senator would like to answer any questions, address any concerns or just continue our dialogue.  Rep. McMurtry informed the Board that he is coming up on 10 years working in the legislature and he considers working with Senator Rush a privilege and stated that he is a friend and feels fortunate to have someone who is no stranger to this community. Rep. McMurtry continued, saying that they have a great working relationship on behalf of the citizens and businesses of Dedham.

Senator Rush stated that it is an honor and a privilege to represent the Town, the citizens of Dedham and work with Rep. McMurtry every day on Beacon Hill.  Senator Rush added that he if fortunate to have a great working relationship with a Board who gets it and works to better the Town on behalf of the residents.  The Senator stated that he and Rep. McMurtry are thrilled to work on the Board’s behalf to bring their voice to Beacon Hill.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked the Rep. and the Senator to inform the residents about the great things they have been a part of to help the Town Dedham.

Rep. McMurtry stated that they would like to hear some of the individual and collective priorities of the Board.  Rep. McMurtry informed all that he and the Senator were talking about bringing a Veterans panel and briefing to the community.  The Rep. continued, saying that yesterday the House voted on the Chapter 90 funding and for the FY19 budget, Dedham was appropriated just under $688,000, which represents the Governor’s commitment to the roads.  Rep. McMurtry mentioned some funding for bridges as well.  The Rep. continued, saying that the opioid crisis continues to be a priority as well as the passage of question 4, the marijuana policy, which has taking a heightened priority.  Rep. McMurtry informed the Board that the Speaker of the House and the Senate President formed a joint committee to oversee the transition.  This will have some local implications and action was taking to delay the implementation by 6 months.   

Senator Rush stated that it was a pleasure to host, along with the Rep., a legislative delegation of his colleagues from the Senate to view the Mother Brook Arts & Community Center and other great worked going on in Dedham.  The Senator informed the Board that almost half of the Senate was in attendance too see the great work going on in Dedham and were thoroughly impressed.  Many of them walked away saying that Mother Brook is a model they would like to replicate in their districts across the Commonwealth.   Senator Rush informed all that in this current legislative session, just shy of 6,000 bills have been filed and each receives a hearing that is open to the public.  The Senator added that residents can go to Mass.gov to view each bill.  Senator Rush informed all that the Senate President has reappointed him to be the Chairman of the Committee on Veteran’s and Federal Affairs.  He also serves on the Committee on Transportation, Committee on Ways and Means and also as Vice-Chairman of the Committee on Natural Resources, the Environment and agriculture.  

Mr. MacDonald stated that the Senator and the Rep. are working and accessible 24/7.  Mr. MacDonald added that there is a bill, HD 393, establishment of a means test for senior citizens property tax exemption.  Last year it was House bill 4030 that had a hearing and didn’t go anywhere.  Mr. MacDonald asked that the Rep. and the Senator support bill HD 393 this time around.  Mr. McDonald continued, saying that it was good to hear the Senator talk about Mother Brook and hopes that there might be some money to help the Mother Brook Arts and Community Center offset some of the 9c cuts that have affected it.  Mr. MacDonald thanked the Rep. and the Senator working to double the Public Safety Line of Duty Death Benefit from $150,000 to $300,000.  Mr. MacDonald stated that there is a resident that lives on Washington Street that brought to his attention that there are buses parked on the street, not in the correct area and are idling in front of residences.  Mr. MacDonald added that he calls Senator Rush’s office and the problem is solved for a few months.  

Mr. Keogh thanked the Rep. and the Senator for their responsiveness to the issues the Board brings up.  Mr. Keogh pointed out that Rep. McMurtry is coming up on 10 years of service in the House.  Mr. Keogh asked the Rep. and the Senator to speak regarding the parking situation in Dedham. 

Re. McMurtry informed all that all 7 offices under the Department of Transportation have signed off, giving complete authority to a local developer or the Town to facilitate parking under the Harris Street Bridge. Rep. McMurtry added that this might be a little relief for the continued economic development of Dedham Square.

Dr. Teehan added to Mr. MacDonald’s statements that the marijuana bill that was just passed needs to be modified to make a system that works.  Dr. Teehan stated that the guts of the bill will make a system that is not likely to be successful and it is important that there is a successful roll-out. Dr. Teehan informed all that local control is critical and communities should not have marijuana crammed down their throat if they do not want it.  Dr. Teehan asked the Rep. and the Senator to please advocate so Dedham can have its own process to do what we feel is the best for the Town.  Dr. Teehan stated that there is a big ballot question in Dedham coming up on April 8, 2017 and there is a bill on Beacon Hill to refund the Community Preservation fund up to 50% next year.  Dr. Teehan added that there is a hearing on April 10, 2017 and asked the Rep. and the Senator what they are hearing and asked for their support.  Dr. Teehan informed all that the Rep. and the Senator were 2 of 123 to support this legislation.

Senator Rush stated that he lives in the City of Boston and they recently adopted it and the facts and figures show that communities that do adopt it receive tremendous benefits inn many different aspects, including quality of life issues.  The Senator stated that his colleagues are telling him that if their Towns have adopted the CPA that they support it and have seen positive changes and they will make sure that the legislation keeps moving forward and that it is fully funded.

Dr. Teehan stated that the bill as written would bring the payments back to 50%.

Senator Rush agreed with that statement.  

Rep. McMurtry stated that as more communities in the Commonwealth adopt this it’s going to be more of a consistent conversation.  Rep. McMurtry added that this is something the he and the Senator are advocating for and they know how much it will benefit Dedham.  Rep. McMurtry wished Dr. Teehan well regarding the ballot question.  

Rep. McMurtry stated that Dr. Teehan’s concerns regarding marijuana are valid and there are concerns across the Commonwealth.  Rep. McMurtry added the vote was extremely close, especially in Dedham and the conversation/debate is ongoing.  

Dr. Teehan stated that he believes that with this bill, we are playing with fire and it is very dangerous territory and has to be done right.  

Mr. Butler stated that a few years ago a delegation from Dedham went to Kansas City and he accompanied Rep. McMurtry on the trip.  He added that the Reps. phone never stopped on the car ride to Logan.  Mr. Butler added that it was quiet for a few hours on the plane, but when we landed in Kansas City, it started up again.  Mr. Butler stated that he is sure that the Senator’s phone is the same way.  The Board recognizes and appreciates that.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that the biggest item of the operating budget that they con not really control is related to health care costs.  Mr. Butler stated that people at the state level recognize this and are working on it. Mr. Butler informed all that in the 10 years that he has been on the Board costs have risen about 150%. 

Mr. Butler informed the Rep. and the Senator that there is a need for more treatment beds for people suffering from substance use disorder.  Mr. Butler added that Dedham has a Coalition for Drug and Alcohol Awareness, as do many Massachusetts Communities.  The problem is not getting any better, we have more overdoses and fatals every year.

Rep. McMurtry stated that the Opioid crisis is hitting people closer to home more now than in previous years.  Rep. McMurtry added that this is a major priority of both the House and the Senate as well as the administration.

Senator Rush stated that when Rep. McMurtry is on Beacon Hill he is the heart and soul of this Town, representing each and every one of you in budget and legislative matters.  The Senator went on to thank the Board members for the work they are doing on the local level and for keeping the people at the state level updated.  Senator Rush stated that it is key critical that we have key partners in Government like this Board. The Senator congratulated Chairman Guilfoyle on the upcoming end of his term.  

Mr. Guilfoyle thanked the Rep. and the Senator not only for their work in Dedham but for the Commonwealth.  

Mr. Kern stated that one of the benefits we might be able to realize from the new building we will be moving into, is maybe a semi-permanent, if not permanent presence for the Senator and the Rep.  Mr. Kern added that today a laptop, wireless connection and a cell phone constitutes an office.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that we should be able to put an office together where there can be a local presence where people can make an appointment to come see their Rep. and Senator. 

DISCUSSION & VOTE W/DPW DIRECTOR FLANAGAN RE: COMPLETE STREETS POLICY

Joe Flanagan, DPW Director was present before the Board. Mr. Flanagan informed the Board that in front of them is a policy that he would like the Board to accept for the Town which will enable us to ask the State for funding to help us  with our pedestrian sidewalks, which will be our main focus.  Mr. Flanagan informed all that they will do some stripping with some bike lanes.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Flanagan to explain what the policy is.

Mr. Flanagan informed all that the policy states that every time the Town does a project, they will look at sidewalks and accessibility issues on every street and intersection.  These could be handicap ramps or curbs or putting in a bike lane.  Mr. Flanagan stated that the Commonwealth is becoming more walkable, so they are trying to push more policies like this.  Mr. Flanagan informed all that he will submit a plan in October with the possibility of getting $400,000.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Flanagan if he has done any streets recently that come close to this.

Mr. Flanagan answered yes.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Flanagan to name a few.

Mr. Flanagan stated, County, Chestnut, Booth.

Mr. Butler stated that this policy formalizes something that the Town has been doing for some time.

Dr. Teehan informed all that he is a member of the Master Plan Implementation Committee and this policy has been supported from them.

Mr. MacDonald moved adoption of the Complete Street Policy; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: TRAFFIC REGULATIONS UPDATE – DEDHAM BUSS STOP(S)

Ms. Baker stated that the Board has an email from Engineering Director, Jason Mammone, regarding a vote that needs to be taken by the Board to relocate some of the bus stops along with some of the changes that are being made to the bus route.  

Mr. Butler moved to amend the traffic regulations as follows:

· Amend Part 1, Schedule No. 1 of the Traffic Regulations to eliminate the “No Parking – Bus Stop, Monday through Friday, 2am to 5pm” restriction on the westerly side of Cobbler Lane from 171 feet south of Oakdale Avenue to 221 feet south of Oakdale Avenue

· Amend Part 1, Schedule No. 1 of the Traffic Regulations to adopt a “No Parking – Bua Stop, Monday through Friday, 8am to 5pm” restriction on the easterly side of Cobbler Lane from 171 feet south of Oakdale Avenue to 221 feet south of Oakdale Avenue

· Amend Part 1, schedule No. 1 of the Traffic Regulations to eliminate the “No Parking – Bus Stop, Monday through Friday, 8am to 5pm restriction on the northerly side of Sprague Street from 212 feet east of Cedar Street to 262 feet east of Cedar Street; 

Seconded by Mr. MacDonald.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker stated that as a follow up, she has been asked by Planning Director, Richard McCarthy, to remind the public that on Monday April 3, the new bus routes will come into effect.  There will be new stops at the VA Hospital on Spring Street, two locations at the Dedham Mall – Sears TJ Max area and Stop & Shop and Ocean State Job Lot.  Passengers will now be able to purchase an all-day pass for $1.50.  The new schedules are available at Town Hall and on the Town’s Website.  

DISCUSSION & VOTE W/ MBACC RE: APPROVAL OF SIGNS FOR OPEN STUDIOS; USE OF PARING LOT ON HIGH STREET FOR OVERFLOW PARKING; TWO ONE-DAY LIQUOR LICENSES (4/29 & 5/21)

Ms. Baker informed all the discussion on the liquor licenses will be deferred until the next meeting.  Ms. Baker stated that the Board has an email from Jean Ford Webb requesting the location of signs announcing the open studio events and also a request to use the former St. Mary’s parking lot, a portion of which is owned by the Town, for overflow parking on the day of the event.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the sign locations in the overflow parking at the Town lot at St. Mary’s Church; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR LITTLE LEAGUE PARADE (4/30/17)

Dan Maher, President of Dedham Youth Baseball, was present before the Board.  Mr. Maher stated that he would like to formally request a permit for the opening day parade.  Mr. Maher went on to describe some of the details including the parade route. There will be a brief ceremony at Memorial Park and the bouncy house and a DJ to help entertain the kids. Mr. Martin explained that they hold the event on April 30 to coincide with the James Joyce Ramble for which the streets already closed and police details already out and about.  

Dr. Teehan moved approval the request for the Little League Parade; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION/PRESENTATION RE: NEW TOWN WEBSITE

John Sisson and Lisa Bazinet were present before the Board. 

Mr. Kern stated that this is an effort that started around 18 months ago by getting feedback from people about what worked and didn’t work regarding the current website. Mr. Kern informed all that they went out to bid for a new website company, a national company that they’re very happy with. Mr. Kern stated that she asked Mr. Sisson to get involved, partly because of his background as a publisher and editor.  Mr. Kern informed all that Lisa Bazinet has done the lion share of the actual transition to this new website.  Mr. Kern added to the start of a ways to go with the website but they’re happy with how it’s gone so far.  

Ms. Bazinet, Administrative and Social Media Coordinator for the Town, stated that they wanted to talk about their accomplishments so far, in terms of meeting what the public is looking for. Ms. Bazinet added that they did a lot of public outreach throughout the process.

BOS Town Website Update- 03-30-17
Accomplishments
· Staff Directory- Now easier to find and contact Town staff
· People can subscribe to the types of updates they care about and receive E-notifications
· Meeting Calendar – residents wanted to see improvement on in general, especially seeing minutes posted and ease of finding them
· Content focused to create more transparency in Town Government 
· Information is better organized/Consistent across pages
Mr. Sisson added that one of the things they tried to do was to incorporate more information regarding the Town Charter and Town By-laws.  
Ms. Bazinet stated that the feedback they have gotten has been positive so far. Generally people are able to find what they’re looking for, which is an improvement from the past.


Present
· Training- We have trained multiple Departments on basic site tasks- beginning with those who need to post time sensitive news, events, meetings, jobs, etc. Feedback overall has been a positive ongoing effort.

· Department Knowledge Building- We are promoting site functionality and components to Departments to get them to think about how we can improve their pages and develop content and to more effectively get news and info out to residents. News/Sliders/FAQs/Jobs.
What is Next?
· Discover and Develop New Content – create a page for new residents so they can get information they need about their new Town. There is a discover Dedham menu on the front page. Looking into creating project pages, such as the pipeline, the Heritage Rail Trail, the Ames Schoolhouse Project, etc.  The website needs to have one page where a resident can go to find out all the info they need for these projects.
· Resources/Interns/Contributors
· Additional Promotion of eNotification/Subscribe Feature
· A Public Survey – to get feedback and continue to improve
· Analyze site statistics and analytics – Lisa will focus on website analytics
· Determine Future Design Needs – still more changes to make and information to uncover 
What We Need Help With
· Website Policies- to be developed and approved- started collecting other Towns’ Policies
Town needs a Communications Policy – would like the Board to form a working group
Town needs policy regarding posting on the Community Calendar
· Community Calendar: 
· Posting Process 
· A Policy
Mr. Butler stated his appreciation and thanks to Mr. Sisson and Ms. Bazinet.  Mr. Butler acknowledge the hard work long hours that they have put in.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that the Selectmen had been hearing from residents for a number of years regarding the poor quality of the website.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: DESIGNATION OF CM AT RISK FOR PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING

Mr. Kern informed the Board that there are two different ways to build buildings in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts. One is considered the old-fashioned way, where you design the building, go out to bid, and hire a general contractor and that general contractor builds it to the specs that the architect laid down. The other is the CMR (construction manager) at risk and of the two schools that were done in the last decade, one was CMR and one wasn’t.  The most recent ECEC considered it and was in the plan until pretty late in the process and then it was decided that they were not going to pursue CM at risk. Mr. Kern informed the Board that in the current state it is likely that we would not pursue CM at risk, however we would like to keep that option open and to do that we need to Board of Selectmen to approve the application to the to the Inspector General. This will loss to keep it in play.

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Kern if any such vote to make this designation would have to come back before this Board.

Mr. Kern answered that he believes the decision would be made by the building committee, however, if it’s the desire of the Board, we could arrange it that way.

Dr. Teehan stated that he feels if it’s going to be impactful to the project, he needs to understand better before he could vote to support it he doesn’t feel he has the understanding to do so.  Dr. Teehan added that he has no problem voting too allow it as long as it comes back to the Board for more discussion and research.
Mr. Guilfoyle asked if this was time sensitive work and we have more time to be informed over the next few weeks.

Mr. Kern stated that the better way to do it might be to put it in play now and then spend some time understanding what it is come back and involve the Board in the decision to ultimately do it or not. Mr. Kern informed the Board that he can imagine learning the pros for CMR these are the cons and this is how it applies to this particular building. Mr. Kern continued, saying that the Board wishes to hold off on this, we can but he saw this is more of a formality to put the application in.

Mr. Butler stated that the School Building Rehab Committee went with the more traditional route with the Middle School and with the Avery School we went with the CMR. Mr. Butler added that with the ECEC, the vote was to go with the traditional design, bid, build route. Mr. Butler informed all that the committee at the time was able to discuss the specifics of the project and the pros and cons of either approach and was able to get to the point where we were ready to vote.

Mr. Kern stated that in talking with architects, designers and OPM’s who have done it both ways, it has been that much different from the school projects but he thinks it makes more sense to do it on a case-by-case basis, as opposed to saying in general were not in favor of CMR.  Mr. Kern added that we want to make the choice based on what the best information we have is.

Mr. MacDonald stated that about a year ago in a meeting with the Governor, he asked about schools and the use of CMR versus design bid build.  Mr. McDonald added that they discussed the escalation of prices in regards to the extension of the green line. The main reason for this escalation was that it was a CMR project.  Mr. McDonald informed all that the Mass School Building Committee did an analysis of all the schools that been done either by CMR or DBB.  Mr. McDonald stated that he agrees with Dr. Teehan is not comfortable voting on something that does not come back to the Board.  Mr. McDonald added that he would like to see other public-sector buildings that were done was CMR and DBB.  Mr. McDonnell continued, saying that historically CMR is more expensive but at the end of the day, does the analysis show that it’s worth it.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he would like to table this topic until the next meeting.

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kern informed all that Sheila Pransky has been appointed as the new Senior Center Director.  She is presently the Outreach Coordinator in the Senior Center in Norwood and a licensed social worker who is worked in the private sector as well as the public and brings a lot of experience. Mr. Kern added that she stepping into the role at a very important time.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that her start date is April 13, 2017 and he’s looking forward to Sheila hitting the ground running.

Mr. Kern informed all that we are waiting for the estimates on the Public Safety Building. Mr. Kern added that he went to the Dore and Whittier offices to hammer out some potential changes to the design they sent their design out to their estimators and the information that he is getting back is likely positive for the Town that the cost of the project may be coming down.  

Mr. McDonald asked if the Board will be talking about the Public Safety Complex later on. Mr. MacDonald then asked if one of the bays might be used by private ambulance company and would they pay rent to the community. Mr. Kern added that if that is being explored, he thinks we need to speak to bond counsel about the possibility that whatever the value of that is might not be eligible for a tax-exempt bond. Mr. McDonald continued, saying that before discussing renting out a big to a private firm, we should have a complete financial analysis of not only the build costs but in the long term debt service for that particular section.

Mr. Kern stated that is one of the things being considered.

Mr. Kern informed all that he had a couple of phone calls with the electricity aggregation group he would like our contact, Stefano, to come in for conversation/update. Mr. Kern stated that he’s looking for a vote at the next meeting to authorize him to represent the Town in the group going out to bid.  Mr. Kern informed the Board that he would like to have Stefano come in and explain the set of circumstances. Mr. Kern summarized by saying that they believe that market conditions are such that it is in the interest of this consortium to go to bi
d now.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that we are the third largest residential aggregation in the country and the largest going out this year.

Mr. Kern stated that Dr. Teehan asked him to review the difference between the original estimate and the ultimate cost of the Town Hall Senior Center renovation.

Mr. Butler informed all Mr. Butler informed all that information Mr. Kern will be talking about was first reviewed by the Board in September 2015 and we are revisiting it to get some clarification on the differences.  

Mr. Kern stated that Dr. Teehan thought it would be useful to help people in the community understand the differences between the original number and the ultimate number.
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Mr. Kern stated that the original study showed one of the simpler difference is that an escalation factor of 3% was used in the ultimate difference was closer to 6%.  So we’re talking these kind of numbers that difference can mean hundreds of thousands of dollars even into the low millions of dollars.
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Mr. Kern stated that there were eight things that the architects that we ultimately hired identified as being 
different from what the original study would’ve identified an estimated. Mr. Kern added that from the original study 10 ½ million dollars was the construction estimate that was made in the ultimate estimate by T2, at the schematic design stage was $14,300,000, which is a lesson $4 million in increase.

Mr. Kern pointed out the things that were differential in the site:

· building addition in the back of the building 
· the fourth floor is not capable holding offices or storage, which wasn’t realized until they actually got in the space and analyzed it to a greater degree than the original estimators did
· seismic upgrades
· ADA upgrades
· fire escape and stair were added
· building was shown as  4A construction and it needs to be 5A construction that required a large amount of money  
· interior quality changes

Mr. Kern stated that those changes total up to $4 million, which explains the difference between the 10 ½ million dollars for the original study and the $14 million which is what ultimately came to.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that when you had the difference in escalator, it results in the rest of the difference between the two estimates.  Mr. Kern informed all that when you look at the building at $12 million, that’s about a $200 per square foot for renovation.  Other buildings were on the order of $300 per square foot, which changes a $12 million estimate to to $15,900,000.
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Mr. Kern summarized by saying there were some changes made to the building, by the committee, as there were some things about the building that would not have been known, or were not known by SGA when they did the study. Mr. Kern added that there was a difference in escalator, moving up to three years and once the construction costs go up there’s a commensurate increase in what they call the soft costs, the architect and the OPM.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that ultimately it comes to $17 million, including the construction costs and the soft costs we are still at that level from the schematic design. Mr. Kern stated that we went through detailed design and gone out to bid.  A general contractor has been hired and we are still under budget at 17 and half million dollars.

Dr. Teehan stated his appreciation to Mr. Kern for the update. Dr. Teehan added that it is important to give an update to the residents regarding the New Town Hall Senior Center and to see where the money went. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that the goal, when the Town bought this building was to build a world-class building that we can use for the next 50 to 75 years and that puts an obligation on the Town to do things the right way.

Mr. Kern stated that he sent the Board a spreadsheet that identifies where we stand with the ongoing process of identifying priorities for next year’s budget and he will go through it to whatever extent the Board wishes or he can do it at a future meeting.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that it can wait for future meeting.
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ACTION BY THE BOARD

MINUTES APPROVAL – 3-16-2017 & 3-21-2017

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Keogh stated that Dr. Teehan will be stepping down from the Open Space Committee and he is requesting that the Board appoint him to fill that seat.

Mr. McDonald nominated Mr. Keogh for the vacancy on the Open Space Committee; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, abstained; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Mr. Keogh added that tomorrow night there will be the 25th Gala for the Dedham Education Foundation, which will be held at the Endicott Estate from 6:30 PM to 9:30 PM. Mr. Keogh informed all that Dedham Education Foundation is responsible for handing out grants to the Dedham public schools.  

Ms. Baker informed all that tickets are $25 and will be available at the door.

Dr. Teehan stated there will be two nights where people can meet the candidates running for office in this election cycle coming up in the next week.  The first will be Monday at Hebrew senior life and Tuesday will be the Dedham Education Partnership at the Middle School.

Mr. McDonald stated that he received a call last night from John Bethoney Senior and he wanted to donate a painting to the Town for the New Town Hall.  Mr. McDonald told Mr. Bethoney that at some point in the next few months the Board would be glad to accept it.  
Mr. Butler stated that from time to time over the years the Board of Selectmen the Town Manager and the Department Heads have held Neighborhood meetings, so we have some dates circulating and hope to finalize them shortly.  Mr. Butler added that the format was to have as many Department Heads there as possible, along with the Town Manager as well as a selection from that particular part of the Neighborhood to act as the MC and manage the questions from residents.  Mr. Butler continued, saying that they’re looking at a Neighborhood Meeting in April, May and June. Mr. Butler stated that it has been a few years since one of these meetings has taken place.  

Mr. Butler stated that there was a public notice from the Department of Army Corps of Engineers, looking for public comments for the master plan for the Charles River Natural Valley Storage area was wondering if we actually seek any comments from Open Space, Conservation or Town Planner, etc.  

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that on the last Wednesday of every month he along with other veterans go to the Golden Living Center to interact with the veterans that are living there.  This takes their minds off of everyday life and gives them a chance to share stories, have a cup of coffee and forget they troubles.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Dennis Sullivan from Dedham TV to come up and get on camera.  Mr. Guilfoyle thanked him for the hard work he does every two weeks.

Dennis thanked the Board for the recognition and stated it’s nice to have this honor regarding work.

Mr. MacDonald moved to adjourn the Meeting; seconded by Dr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The Meeting was adjourned at 7:40PM.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday April 12, 2017 at 7p.m.  This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the Minutes of the Board of Selectmen’s Meeting held on March 30, 2017, which minutes were approved on April 12, 2017.
	
________________________
Dennis Guilfoyle - Chairman
Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes March 30, 2017	Page 13

image3.png
Total Costs from SGA Study:

Total FY2014 Construction Cost: $9,969,772
Escalation to Jan 2016: $598,188
Furniture, Fixtures, & Equipment: $531,000

Architect and Engineering: $600,000
0 /s Proj

Total Design and Construction

Escalated to 2016: $12,001,991

Cost/sf: $199.30 Escalator: 3%/yr for two years




image4.png
Construction cost environment in
2015

Previous study used $199/square foot for renovation;
Buildings are presently coming in at $285-300/sf;

For 250,000 square foot building that would be
14,250,000-15,000,000 just for construction;

Previous assumption used 6% for two years of escalation
(3% per year);

Present escalation is running 6-7% per year;




image5.png
Original Estimate @ $199/s.f.

50,000 sfx $199/sf: 9,969,722
Escalation @ 3%: 598,186
Furniture, Fixtures, & Equipment: 531,000
Architectand Engineering: 603,000
Owner’s Project Manager: 300,000

Total: 12,001,991
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“Hindsight” estimate using $250/s.f.

50,000 sfx $250/sf: 12,500,000
Escalation using 6.5% 1,625,000
Furniture, Fixtures, & Equipment: 531,000
Architectand Engineering: 850,000
Owner’s Project Manager: 400,000

Total: 15,906,000
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Architect and OPM Fee

Original used 8% of “trade costs” for a percentage of the project of
95.7 (doesn't include margin for the general contractor);

‘The DCAMM standard Is %7.7 of construction costs or §1,028.542;
‘The MSBA standard is 10% and is fully relmbursable;
8% of Detailed Design trade costs would be $994,724;

Presently negotiating a continuing fee - expect it to be in the range of
approximately 6.5% of construction costs;

Also will negotiate an increase in the OPM fee - also below market.
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Present Project Estimate

Total Construction: 14,650,000
Furniture, Fixtures, & Equipment: 531,000
Architectand Engineering: ~920,000
Owner’s Project Manager: ~390,000
Total Design and Construction: 16,501,000
Construction Contingency 7%: 1,025,500

Total:

17,516,500
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Town/BPCC Considerations

Desire for a Municipal Campus to address 3 needs
(Police, COA, Fire), and update Town Hall

75 year useful life of a critical building

Balance between “doing it right” and controlling
costs in an environment where 1) construction costs
are increasing and the rate is accelerating and 2) the
cost of borrowing is still historically low

HVAC that saves money in the long run, real front
entrance, 4" floor, improved site

Rear entrance for Senior Center

Potential future flexibility for Youth Commission,
Senior Center Expansion
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Construction cost difference between
SGA Study and T2 Estimate

T2 updated Schematic Design estimate is
$14,327,693;

SGA Study: $10,567,908;
Difference of $3,759, 785 just for construction;

This excludes furnishings, architectand

engineering, and OPM, commonly referred to as
“soft” costs.




image2.png
Differences Explained

2 SGA Delta
Site 1,615,436 800,000 815,436
Building Addition 964,500 0 964,500
4" Floor 547,100 0 547,100
Seismic Upgrades 400,000 0 400,000
ADA Upgrades 547,100 0 534,000
Fire Escape/Stair 192,000 0 192,000
5A Construction 405,000 0 405,000
Interior Quality 102,100 0 102,100
Total 3,959,636
Difference from Spagnolo to T2:  14,357,693-10,567,908: 3,759,785
Difference from Upgrades and Changes: 3,959,636

Costof changes that were added during design: 1,600,600




